

The Fellow Feathers of Fort Funston  
Hang Gliding Club

Meeting Minutes  
April 7, 2022

Meeting called to order at 7:35pm PST

**In Attendance:**

- Jessica K., President
- Jeff M., Secretary
- Chris V., Vice President
- Rob R., Clubhouse Manager
- George A., Tech Officer
- Andy B.
- Steve R., GGNRA Liaison, Treasurer
- Urs K.
- Isaiah
- John S.

**Absent:**

- Richard S, Safety Director, Tandem Administrator
- Takeo E., Training Bowl Admin

**Guests and New Members:**

- NA

**Notable Flights:**

- John flew Makapu!
- Dave - shear!
- Will Dickey trips to McClure
- Jeff first trip to Westlake

**President's Report (Jessica):**

- May 14-15 - McClure Coyote Howl (Clark Frentzen, Terry Strahl)
- May 25-27 - Owens Valley
- June 24-25 - Hat Creek - Fly your Glass Off! (Clark Frentzen)
- Discussed t-shirt sales - keep same logo

**VP's Report (Chris):**

- PO Box had zero traffic

**Secretary's Report (Jeff):**

- NA

**Treasurer's Report (Steve):**

- CD: \$12,005.02
- Checking: 13,730.14
- Total: 25,735.16
- Expenses: NA
- Coming soon from Stripe: 459.10
- Discussed Insurance- premiums will increase to \$1300 per year for a total of \$1600 (we're under-insured)
- John raised question about ongoing lawsuit, but there were not updates

#### **Clubhouse Manager's Report (Rob):**

- Gabriel B. - new clubhouse requests - Rob reach out to arrange
- Proposing May 15th deadline to pay clubhouse dues as there are still some delinquencies. Questions raised about how we should proceed in these types of issues. Adding clubhouse dues to an auto-payment system will help, but we need to onboard them to that system first. An email will probably be sent from another officer as a final warning.
- Issue with clubhouse door missing inside handle - on Rob's list to add
- Andy B. needs a key and a spot for glider - Rob to mail to Andy

#### **GGNRA Liaison's Report (Steve):**

- Faucet on left side of clubhouse has stripped handle. Trying to get maintenance to fix it, but they are moving slow. James and Steve will keep working on it.
- Already discussed insurance coverage and premiums increasing.
- April 30th is proposed Spring gathering and possible spot landing contest

#### **Tandem Administrator Report (Richard):**

- To do from January:
  - Review list of approved FF Tandem Pilots and begin annual equipment inspections. Inspections can be done at any time, but before the instructor's first tandem flight. - **Email sent April 4**
  - Distribute the Tandem Pilot Notice about no commercial activity, found near the bottom of *Routine Club Management Tasks* document - **Completed April 11**

#### **Safety Director's Report (Richard):**

- Shoulder dislocation - reported? If no medical attention, report to ushpa. If medical attention (emergency services), then needs to be reported to GGNRA.

#### **Tech Officer's Report (George):**

- No new business

#### **Training Bowl (Takeo):**

- Not present

#### **Old Business:**

- Discussed wood chips as part of site maintenance.

- Rob R. spoke about watering bush and maybe putting up some wires to keep unwanted folks out

**New Business:**

- NA

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm PST